








TOWN OF GOLDEN BEACH

One Golden Beach Drive
Golden Beach, FL 33160

MEMORANDUM

Date: May 21, 2019 ltem Number:
To: Honorable Mayor Glenn Singer & 7
Town Council Members

From: Alexander Diaz,
Town Manager AQ/Q/X) @

Subject: Resolution No. 2614.19 - Recommended Surplus of Two Police
Vehicles from the Town Fleet

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the Town Council adopt the attached Resolution No.
2614.19 as presented.

Background:

Police Vehicles #167 2012 Chevrolet Tahoe 1GNLC2E02CR162518 and #150
2010 Ford Explorer TFMEU6DE7AUA20903 are white in color with the above
identification numbers. The vehicles were used by the Police Department for
patrol. The vehicles undercarriage has visible rust and both motors will need
replacing. Vehicle mileage varies from 80,000 to over 120,000 approximately.
They are both recommended for surplus from the Town’s fleet due to overall
deteriorating mechanical condition.

Fiscal Impact:

No cost to the Town as these vehicles are to be donated. Vehicle #150 will go to
the Sweetwater Police Department and vehicle #167 will go to the Biscayne Park
Police Department.
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